Concern #5:  Contingency Funding

The at-large community notes that efforts are underway by several parties (including individual members of the ICANN Board, members of the Board’s Public Participation Committee, members of the GNSO and members of the ALAC) to plan a Developing Countries Summit to be held in Dakar, Senegal.  We remain unaware of the dollars that are being budgeted for this event or from where the funds will be pulled to support this initiative.  The at-large recognizes the need for periodic summits (including future at-large summits) to be accommodated as part of the budget planning process and we would recommend the permanent inclusion of a $500,000 placeholder within ICANN’s contingency funds to allow such events to manifest.

Concern #6:  Teleconference Interpretation Funding

While the at-large notes that teleconference interpretation services have been budgeted at $150,000 and provide, as necessary, teleconference services for periodic constituency meetings, working groups, etc. to participants with real-time multi-language interpretation, we are duty-bound to report that this allocation is insufficient as it fails to accord with the growing needs of the at-large community.  We point to the recent denial of teleconference interpretation services to a Spanish-speaking member of the At-Large Future Challenges Working Group as an example of ICANN’s short-sightedness.

Concern #7:  Overemphasis on the Reserve Fund

In prior years, and up until the present moment, ICANN has declared that when the New gTLD Program is launched, some portion of the recovered historical costs included in application fees will be used to increase the Reserve Fund – we do not believe that the Reserve Fund should be the destination for these dollars; rather, a portion of the recovered historical costs should go to support financial assistance for worthy developing country new gTLD applicants.  We point to an observation cited in the New gTLD Program Explanatory Memorandum -- Cost Considerations of the New gTLD Program:
some community members expressed concern that financial

requirements and fees might discourage applications from developing nations, or indigenous and minority peoples, who may have different sets of financial opportunities or capabilities relative to more highly developed regions of the world. The ICANN

Organization takes these concerns seriously, and can in the future explore possibilities for future means of financial assistance for or fee reductions to qualified applicants for new gTLDs in a consistent, fair, verifiable, and transparent manner. However, this goal must be balanced with the principle of conservatism that first-round fees must fully fund the first round application costs.

As historical costs are part of the three base cost elements identified in the memorandum, and inasmuch as the JAS Milestone Report #2 has called for reductions in the base cost (“Review Base cost (US$100,000) to see if reduction can be made”), it seems eminently reasonable to direct the recovered historical cost funds to a special restricted fund that would pragmatically allow the ICANN organization to take these concerns seriously.
